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Media Release

General Shigeru Iwasaki, Chief of Staff, Joint Staff, Japan Self-Defense Forces
(JSDF) paid a visit to New Zealand from the 9th to 12th of August, 2014. General
Iwasaki held talks with Lieutenant General Keating, Chief of Defence Force, New
Zealand Defence Force (NZDF) on the 11th of August to exchange perspectives on
current regional security issues and to discuss enhancing bilateral defense
cooperation and exchanges. The two Generals discussed the importance of solving
disputes peacefully and in accordance with international law.

The two Generals shared the view that the development of beneficial
relationship between the two defense establishments will promote mutual
understanding and trust between the two countries, and contribute to the global
peace, stability, and prosperity.

The two Generals emphasized cooperation under multilateral frameworks, and
agreed to promote cooperation on such areas as humanitarian assistance and
disaster relief, international peace cooperation activities, and activities to address
non-traditional security threats, including in counter-piracy operations, in order to
ensure international peace and stability. The two Generals welcomed Japan’s
contribution to HA/DR and New Zealand’s contribution to Maritime security through
the ASEAN Defence Ministers’ Meeting Plus Experts’ Working Groups.

General Iwasaki appreciated the warm hospitality extended by Lt. General
Keating and welcomed the fruitful discussions in a friendly atmosphere.

The two Generals shared the recognition of the importance for the JSDF and the
New Zealand Defence Force to further develop their relationship by implementing
the Memorandum of Intent concerning defence cooperation signed in August 2013.
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